CREEKSIDE 

SBDM MINUTES

June 4th, 2007

2:30 p.m.

CALL TO ORDER- The meeting was called to order by Laura Price. Members present were Laura Price, Stacy Brawner, Becky Dennis, Rita Shultz and Lisa Patterson.   

 

CONSIDERATION OF AGENDA-  Becky Dennis added the following item to the agenda…placement of the Title I assistant.  Rita Shultz made the motion to approve the amended agenda and Stacy Brawner seconded.   The agenda was approved by the council.       

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS-  There were none.  

APPROVAL OF  MINUTES-  The minutes from the May 14th meeting were read and approved.   Stacy Brawner made the motion to approve and Becky Dennis seconded. 

REPORTS/BUDGET/POLICIES-  A) There were no committee minutes  submitted to the council.  B) The council conducted the 2nd reading of the Budget and Spending Policy.  Stacy Brawner made the motion to approve and Rita Shultz seconded.  C) The financial report for the month of June was reviewed.   Lisa Patterson made the motion to approve and Rita Shultz seconded.  

SOCIAL STUDIES TEXTBOOK ADOPTION-  Mrs. Price presented the council with the updated costs for proposal # 2.   The cost of the textbooks will be $20,680.00 + $496.95(10% shipping) for a grand total of $21,176.95.  The 10% shipping cost will be paid with PPA funds.  All textbook approval signatures were obtained.

DISCUSSION ITEMS- Mrs. Price informed the council that the board has granted $2.00 per student for field trips and $4.00 per student for furniture  from the Section 7 money.  She also informed the council that the district will be sending out a climate survey to all parents and or guardians.  

PERSONNEL-  Mrs. Price informed the council that Jessica Kennedy has been selected by the adhoc committee for the preschool position.   The adhoc committee’s purpose is to interview the candidates, hire and report back to the SBDM council. This committee consists of Laura Price, Rita Shultz, Becky Dennis, Sue Ellen Langley, Tiffany Anderson and Lisa Patterson.  This committee will be conducting interviews for the 1st grade position as well as a 2nd grade position that will be vacated by Shelly Cooper.  She has accepted a position in Hart County. This 2nd grade position will be posted as soon as possible.  Interviews will start at 9:00 a.m. Wednesday, June 6th.  

TITLE I  INFORMATION-   Mrs Price went over the Title I Parent Survey that Mrs. Mackey had compiled.  She discussed the results of the survey and the compact statement with the council members.   Lisa Patterson made the motion to approve and  Rita Shultz seconded.  Becky Dennis discussed her concern with the council about the place of need for the Title I assistant.  She asked that the council consider help for the 4th grade.  

ADJOURNMENT-   Due to the absence of agenda items, there will not be a July meeting scheduled unless the situation arises that one is needed.  The next regular scheduled meeting will be August 13th at 2:45 p.m.  Lisa Patterson made the motion to adjourn and Rita Shultz seconded.    The meeting was adjourned at 3:28 p.m.  This will be the last regular meeting for the 2006-2007 SBDM members.  The 2007-2008 members will begin their term in July.

